
California Public Employees’ Retirement System 
Financial Office 
P.O. Box 942703 
Sacramento, CA  94229-2703 
TTY: (877) 249-7442  
www.calpers.ca.gov 

VIA EMAIL AND CERTIFIED MAIL 

November 15, 2022 

Troy Nicolini  
Board Chairman 
Peninsula Community Service District 
1982 Gass St. 
Samoa, CA 95564-0234 

SUBJECT:  FINAL COLLECTION LETTER - SECOND NOTICE 

Mr. Nicolini: 

We are writing to follow up on our September 29, 2022, letter demanding payment in the 
amount of $281,467.96 from the Peninsula Community Service District (PCSD) (formerly known 
as Samoa Peninsula Fire Protection District or SPFPD). As of November 14, 2022, CalPERS still 
has not received payment of this amount. In addition, because PCSD’s current payments are 
less than the plan distributions, the Employer-Contributions Unfunded Accrued Liability is 
continuing to increase.  As of November 15, 2022, this amount is $298,349.46.   

As we previously informed you, if we do not receive payment of the past due amount of 
$281,467.96 by November 30, 2022, and keep your account current going forward, we will refer 
your delinquent account(s) to CalPERS Chief Financial Officer for further proceedings. Inaction 
on your part will result in contract termination pursuant to Government Code section 20572, et 
seq. and benefit reductions in proportion to the amount of the employer’s deficiency. CalPERS 
reserves all rights and remedies to collect contributions if not paid timely.  

If you have any questions or would like to discuss next steps regarding this matter, please feel 
free to contact me at (916) 795-1024. 

Sincerely, 

Melody Benavides, Chief 
Pension Contracts & Prefunding Programs Division 
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cc: Colette Santsche 
Executive Officer 
Humboldt County Local Agency Formation Commission 
1125 16th Street, Suite 202 
Arcata, CA 95521 

 
Virginia Bass 
4th District Supervisor 
Humboldt County 
825 5th Street, Room 111 
Eureka, CA 95501 

 

Agenda item 6a, Attachment 5, Page 2 of 2




